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Good morning,
My name is Elsie Wenger and I live across the street from the 6B ranch. I spoke last meeting but unfortunately can’t
attend today. I brought my three children last meeting to show that we are a community with children and wonderful
families that don’t want this in our neighborhood. My husband and I picked this little slice of heaven because of the
beauty and peacefulness that this area has to offer. I am a two time Olympian and gold medalist that represented our
country for many years prior to moving here. I have travelled the world but picked this beautiful stretch of
McCourtney to raise my children. All of our neighbors have also picked this beautiful place to raise families or
enjoy retirement. The 6B neighborhood has local business owners, pilots, active duty air force officers, nurses,
firefighters, CEO’s, lineman, retired navy officials, pilots, teachers and many many other hardworking Nevada
county residence. We are your constituents, and we oppose this cannabis grow. We live here and would be the ones
left with the aftermath of this horrible decision. We are the residents and are saying no!

You will be ruining a piece of Nevada county‘s history and our beautiful neighborhood by approving this grow.
Please protect our neighborhood and the future of this historic ranch for our children.

Thank you for your time,
Elsie Wenger
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Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors,
Nevada County

I have been a resident of the 6B Ranch
neighborhood in Nevada County for almost 25
years & in that time the Board of Supervisors has
usually acted to support the wellbeing & safety of
the citizens of Nevada County. 

However, this has not been the case with
reference to awarding a permit for a commercial
cannabis operation within the 6B Ranch
community. 
This operation poses a serious threat to our
physical health, water management, fire safety &
quality of life.  It may also invite additional risks
in terms of criminal elements drawn to such
operations.

Please do not award a permit for the 6B
Ranch operation. 

Sincerely,  
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Linda Baran
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To Whom It May Concern, 
My husband and I owned the Diamond F Ranch from 1992-2018 and are appalled at what this 

county is trying to do to the ranch. I've included a letter to be read to the Board of Supervisors 
during public comment. 

Thank you, 
Sandy Ferguson 



       
                                           
October 23, 2023 

         
 
Board of Supervisors, 
 
We purchased the 6B Ranch in February of 1992, we lived on the property until October 2018. 
We sold the property with the horse barns and outbuildings to Karim Mazu, knowing we didn't 
have a permit for the RV trailer; he wanted the trailer to stay on the property. 
 
At the time we sold our ranch there were no living quarters, nor interior bathing facilities in the 
horse barns.  In fact when we lived on the property there was no plumbing running from the 
water well to the barns. That water well was plumbed to the residence with the ranch house now 
owned by the Wordens. 
 
For the last few years on the ranch we lived in the RV trailer which had axles and a hitch and 
was ready to be moved at any time via our trucks. 
 
When we purchased the property there was a miner shack out by the water well but it was 
demolished in the early 1990s.  We tore them down and burned the wood which we were cited 
for burning hazardous waste by Nevada County. 
 
If there was an apartment built inside one of the horse barns in 1967 then why didn't we live in 
it?  Why has the ranch been sold multiple times without ever advertising a living quarters in the 
barns?  It’s simple..there has never been a living quarters in the unpermitted horse barns. 
 
We could never paint our barns or make any improvements because it was only 5 feet from the 
creek, but now you’re allowing people to live in these barns and make it a legal residence in 
order to facilitate a drug operation.  We urge you to protect our environment, the neighborhood 
and the ranch property and stop this nonsense, don’t destroy one of the longest standing horse 
ranches in Nevada County. 
The Heilmann’s put this ranch on the map for their Appaloosas, the Bruegels put this ranch on 
the map for their Quarter Horses and we made a world-wide name for our thoroughbred 
breeding facility, please don’t jeopardize the ranch by making it a marijuana farm. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
David & Sandra Ferguson 

 
 

 












